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In general: 

 For accessory structures, such as sheds or detached patio covers:  

o If they are 200 square feet in area or smaller and 10 feet in height or shorter, no building permit 

is required and the structure must only be located at least three feet from rear or side property 

lines 

o If they are over 200 square feet in area or taller than 10 feet in height, a building permit is 

required and the structure must meet building setbacks 

o Any applicable trade permits are required as needed 

o These requirements are not all-encompassing. For all accessory structure standards, please see 

Troutdale Development Code Sec. 5.010 

 For structures attached to the house:  

o The structure must meet building setbacks regardless of size 

o Please contact the building department to determine if any permits are required 

 For fences:  

o See TDC Sec. 5.050 for full fence requirements:  

 “A. Fences and retaining walls on lots zoned residential shall comply with the following:  

 1. The clear vision standards of Section 5.040 of this Code. 

 2. Not exceed four (4) feet in height if located in a required front yard setback, 

except the height limit shall be six (6) feet for a dwelling that existed prior to June 

9, 1987 and which fronts a major arterial. 

 3. Not exceed seven (7) feet in height if located in a required side or rear yard 

setback area. 

 4. Fences and retaining walls shall be constructed of wood, brick, masonry 

cement, chain link, plastic, wrought iron or similar residential-type materials. The 

use of barbed wire, electric fences, sheet metal or other non-residential materials 

is prohibited.” 

o Fences that meet these standards do not require a permit.  

If anyone is ever unsure what may be required, we always recommend reaching out to our department for any 

applicable permits or land use applications  – we are happy to help! I’ve copied our permit specialist here in 

case I’ve left anything out.  
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Also of note for you, Sally: From a building permitting standpoint, the use of any structures can be just as 
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important as the size. We typically ask residents questions on how they are using their proposed sheds / 

accessory structures. If they are using it for anything beyond normal yard / household storage needs, they may 

require additional permitting. I would recommend referencing the 2017 ORSC R105.2 for the written list of 

exemptions, and reaching out to us to confirm them as needed. We can do this when checking setbacks or 

otherwise. 

 Feel free to reach out to either of us with any questions on this at any point and we can help out. 

 Thanks! 
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Notice: This email is subject to the state retention schedule and may be 

made available to the public through a records request. 

COVID-19 Status: Our office is currently closed to the Public. All 

services are available online, and can be used in place of a visit. Please 

visit our website for more information. 
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